ALASKA FIRE CHIEF’S ASSOCIATION

2358 Bradway Road, North Pole, Alaska 99705
Phone: (907) 488-3400 FAX: (907) 488-6118

February 12, 2012
To: Representative Johnson

Reference: House Bill 304, "An Act relating to the membership of the Alaska Fire Standards
Council."

Dear Rep. Johnson,

On behalf of the Alaska Fire Chief’s Association I want to thank you for sponsoring House Bill
304. HB 304 will allow the Alaska Fire Chief’s Association and the Alaska Professional Fire
Fighters Association to join with the Alaska State Firefighters Association in contributing to the
success of the Alaska Fire Standards Council.

The Alaska Fire Standards Council’s mission is: “To establish professional standards for fire
service personnel, and curriculum requirements for the certification of training programs.” The
mission of the Standards Council’s compliments the mission of the Alaska Fire Chief’s
Association which is: “To serve the people of the State of Alaska by influencing fire and
emergency service programs and legislation; advancement of fire and emergency services
professionals; and providing for the safety and well-being of firefighters and their communities.”

Each of our associations works to improve the fire service in Alaska. The Fire Standards Council
has a direct impact on how we provide those services to our residents and visitors. By having a
seat on the Council we each would have a representative who would speak for all of the
members of our associations and would allow us to better work with the Fire Standards Council
in order to accomplish its mission.

The Fire Standards Council and its members unanimously support the inclusion of the Alaska
Fire Chief’s and Alaska Professional Fire Fighters Associations on the Council and we
encourage all legislators to support HB 304.

I would like to again thank you for your support.

Jeff Tucker, Fire Chief
Chair, Alaska Fire Chief’s Association Legislative Committee



